
 

This document was classified as: OFFICIAL 

 
 
 
 
Matt Storey 
Police and Crime Commissioner for Cleveland 
Via email matt.storey@cleveland.police.uk 
cc Lisa Oldroyd Lisa.Oldroyd3@cleveland.police.uk 
 

 
21 July 2025 

 
 
 
Dear Matt, 
 
Cleveland Police and Crime Commissioner’s Annual Report 2024/25 and the PCC’s 
Continuity Plan 
 
Please find attached a copy of the following reports from the Panel: 
 

• report relating to the Police and Crime Panel’s consideration of the Office of the Police 
and Crime Commissioner’s Annual Report 2024/25 which was presented to them at 
their meeting on 8 July 2025. 

 

• report relating to the Commissioner’s proposed continuity plan. 
 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

Councillor Tony Riordan 
Chair of the Cleveland Police and Crime Panel 
 

Chair of Panel: Councillor Tony Riordan 
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